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FEBRUARYõS  EVENT  is the  gathering of clubs at  JUGIONG 

for the Michael Livingstone Memorial Run and to celebrate our 

clubõs 39th  birthday . 

Photos from last year:  

 

COOTAMUNDRA  ANTIQUE  MOTOR  CLUB  

P.O. Box 27  Cootamundra  NSW  2590  
 

Email: camccootamundra@gmail.com  

Website:   www.cootamundraantiquemotorclub.org  
Past 5 years of newsletters are available on Website for downloading.    

                              Dedicated to the Restoration and Preservation of Heritage Vehicles 

Club Colours:    Green & Gold 

http://www.cootamundraantiquemotorclub.org/
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OFFICE BEARERS - 201 9 
 FOUNDER OF THE CLUB :         MICHAEL LI VINGSTONE  

 

 

President  Malcolm Chaplin  6942 4406   

Vice President  Ken Harrison  6942 2309 0408 603364 betsy.harrison@bigpond.com 

Secretary  Paul Ballard  6942 4694 0419 973 822 westkinlock@gmail.com 

Treasurer  Ting OõKeeffe  0426 011983  

Events Co -ordinator  Gwen Livingstone  6942 1039  0428 421039 modela@bigpond.com 

Plates Register  Alan Thompson  6942 1181 0400 128016  

Club Captain  Ken Harrison  6942 2309 0408 603364 betsy.harrison@bigpond.com 

Librarian  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Keeper of Club Alb um  Gwen Livingstone  6942 1039 0428 421039  

Editor  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496 colljj@hotmail.com  

Photographer  Barry Gavin  6942 1282 0488 421976  

Membership Officer  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Public Officer  Joan Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Swap Meet Co -ordinator  Lynn Gavin  6942 1282 0488 421 282 Lynng1961@yahoo.com.au 

Web Master  John Milnes  6942 4140 0432 485 183 jmilnes@live.com.au 

Registration Inspectors  Malcom Chaplin 6942 4406 Ray Douglas 6942 1508 

Alan Thompson 6942 1181 Graeme Snape 6942 1940 

Mark (Zeke) Loiterton 6942 1836 Ken Harrison 6942 2309 

 Graeme Ducksbury 6386 5341   

Movement Book  Alan Thompson 6942 1181 Ken McKay 6386 3526 

PHONE in to record in the Movement Book. 

Clearly state who, when,  what run    and    what car! 
If trialing the LOG BOOK , it must be carried in your 

vehicle and the date recorded prior to setting out. 

 
 

Membership Fee  $30 for 201 9  --  POST  YOUR  CHEQUE 

NOW -  to Box 27.  
 

 

CLUB MERCHANDISE FOR SALE - Contact Paul Andreatta 

 Windscreen Banners $10.00       Metal Bumper Badge $40 

CAMC Coffee Mugs $6.00 each or Two for $10  Lapel Badge $5 

Windscreen/Bumper Stickers - Free 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FEBRUARY  BIRTHDAYS FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
1

st
 Janet Ballard 

4
th
 Mary Smeaton 

6
th
 Ray Douglas  

6
th
 Karen Woodhead 

6
th
 Heath Harrison  

8
th
 Val Mitchell 

24
th
 Keith Keating   

3
rd
 Bruce & Mary Smeaton  

23
rd
 Ken & Betsy Harrison  

 

COOTA HOOTA BY EMAIL  
Receive the Coota Hoota 

electronically earlier than receiving a 

hard copy by mail.  

You will also receive links to other 

clubs newsletters. 

Contact the editor  

DEADLINE FOR 

SUBMISSIONS  

Submissions to the HOOTA are 

required by the 15th of the 

month to make it into the 

upcoming newsletter. 

 

CAMC ON FACEBOOK  
To be included on our Facebook 

page, send a friend request to  

Webmaster John Milnes. 

Another great location for sharing 

pictures & stories. 
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PRESIDENTõS RAMBLE  
The Christmas / New Year season is usually busy 

enough,  hot enough,  and stressful enough for most of 

us to be preoccupied with things other than motoring.  

However, Lin and I do hope that you all enjoyed 

celebrating the season in a relaxed mode with friends 

and family.  

 

On the social front we enjoyed the company at our 

clubôs well attended Christmas roast and Christmas 

Pud lunch at Stockinbingal Bowling Club.  

 

We also enjoyed the Christmas Lights Tour  which 

featured some wonderful displays, in particular 

Graham Thompsonôs home, which was quite 

exceptional. We finished the run on top of Salt Clay 

Road where we parked and talked, enjoying the cool 

breeze and overlooking the town. Driving to the top 

there was a definite sense of competition between the 

Collinsô Ford and the  Stephensô Chevrolet. The Chev.  

won.   

 

Lin and I decided that it was too hot and too early in 

the evening to take part in the New Yearôs Day run. 

Congratulations to all who did brave the conditions ! 

 

Looking forward now to Breakfast in the Park on 

Australia Day. See you there. 

Yours with Grace, Space and Pace, 

Mal 

 

P.S. 
Recently we were paid a visit by fellow 

Cootamundra motoring enthusiast, Paul 

Braybrooks. Paul and his wife Judy had just 

returned from England, where travelling in style in 

a classic open top double decker bus, they had 

accompanied the 122
nd

  London to Brighton 

Veteran car run. 

 

The London to Brighton run is the worldôs 

longest running motoring event. 

 

It began in 1896 with just 37 vehicles competing.  

This year there were over 400 immaculately 

prepared and presented Veterans, of which over 

90% completed the approximately 60 mile run. 

 

To be eligible the car must have been made prior 

to 1906.  This year, cars came from England, 

France, America, Germany and Belgium.  

For the first time a VABIS from Sweden took part 

in the event. 

VABIS stands for ñVagenfabrik Saktiebolaget  I 

Sodertalfe ò. 

 

Founded in 1897, it was a subsidiary of a railway 

carriage construction company. The first cars were 

powered by V4 engines; thatôs right ! V4s back 

then!  But they didnôt run very well, which is 

probably a good thing, as they were reportedly 

impossible to steer. VABIS merged with SCANIA 

in 1911. 

 

Paul and Judy expressed amazement at the 

condition and the numbers of true Veteran cars 

participating in this world renowned event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On a final note, I read in Classic car magazine that 

a 1958 French BERLIET, (pronounced BURR-

LEE-AY) T100 truck is to be preserved in a 

museum in Paris. Just three of these 5 metre wide, 

5 metre high and 15 metre long, 6x6 wheel,  tray 

tops, were produced. One was assigned to duty in 

the Saharan oil fields. I saw it quite often during 

my 5 years of travel there. At the time the Berliet 

T100, which had a G.V.W. of over 100 tons, was 

the biggest truck in the world. It was powered by a 

29.6 litre Cummins V12 Diesel engine producing 

700 HP. To put this into context, a modern 

Kenworth or Mack is only 2.4 metres wide. 
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MINUTES of Monthly MEETING held at 
Cootamundra -  Monday 7 January,  2019. 

Meeting was opened at  8.00 p.m. by  President ,  Malcolm 

Chaplin. 

VISITORS  :  Tim Berryman. 

MEMBERS PRESENT:   Hugh McMinn,    John 

and Joan Collins,   Peter and Sue McCarthy,  

Barry Gavin,     Tim  OôKeeffe,  Ting OôKeeffe,    

Paul and Janet Ballard,    Alan Thompson,    

Paul Andreatta,  Ken Harrison,  Graeme and 

Robyn Snape,    John Simpfendorfer,    Lin and  

Malcolm  Chaplin,    Len Dopson,  Doug Wright,   

Gwen Livingstone,  Geoff and Barbara Armour,  

Trish Stewart,  John Rickett,    Kevin Cross,   

Mike Bickford,  John Milnes,  Marg and Allan 

Schutz,  Ken Tanson,   Keith Berryman.   

APOLOGIES:  Gary and Denise Webb,    

Colin Stewart,  Betsy Harrison,   Lynn Gavin and 

Kaitlyn,  Sylvia Milnes,  Dave, Joel and Reagan 

Bartholomew,  Alex and Lynne Joss. 
       
MOVED,  Ken Harrison  SECONDED: Graeme 

Snape , - (both being present at the December 

Meeting)  they MOVED,  That the Minutes of 

the December Meeting  published in the Coota 

Hoota be confirmed as a true record.  CARRIED. 
    
Acting Secretary John Collins  announced the 
monthôs  INWARDS  CORRESPONDENCE :  
1.   Newsletters from other clubs .  
2.  A Christmas card from Marge Blackney, hoping  our 

club keeps up the Afternoon Tea with the folk at 
the Retirement Village .        

3.  Invoice from Showground Users Committee - $1000 
Membership Fee  for  2019.   Pay.  
4.  Invoice from Atlas Printing --  $138.60  for   
105  January Coota Hootas.  Pay. 
5.  Invitation to the  11

th
  LOCKHART  TRUCK  SHOW   

-   Saturday 2 March.   Lots from our club  will attend. 
6. Invitation to the  52

nd
  JUNE  RALLY  -   Wagga 

Wagga,  Friday 7 June, 2019  -  Longweekend. Some 
will attend.    
OUTWARDS CORRESPONDENCE: 

1  John Simp. Emailed  - to the Showground Users 

Committee  - the dates of our 2019  and 2020   SWAP  

MEETS  so the dates are claimed on the Showground  

Calendar.   

2.  John Collins, Secretary,  sent  $82    Affiliation Fee to the 

COUNCIL OF  HERITAGE MOTOR  CLUBS (Bush 

Council). 

3.  Joan Collins, Public Officer,  sent $46  Incorporation Fee  

to the Department of Fair Trading. 

Moved,  John Collins -  That the Secretaryôs 
Report be received.  Seconded, Trish 
Stewart.  CARRIED. 
 

TREASURERôS  REPORT:  A report of the Income  

($1140) and Expenditure ($420) for the month of December,  

and the  Bank Balance  ($15,792) ,  was circulated. 

Moved:  Ting , Seconded:  Paul Andreatta  --  That the 

Report  be accepted.  CARRIED 

 

EDITORôS  REPORT:  The deadline for your reports, 

information and advertisements to go in Coota Hoota is 

always  the 15
th
 of the Month.   

 

Showground Users Committee Delegatesô Report:  John 

Simpfendorfer  ascertained from the Minutes of the  

December Meeting that a quorum was not met.    In 

January - Our club is to advise the Showground 

Committee of our delegates for 2019.  The next Meeting is 

the 3
rd
 Wednesday in February, 7.30 p.m. at the Ex-Services 

Club.    
 

SWAP  MEET  REPORT:   Barry   said this is the quiet 

period for  Swap  Meet  bookings. 

 
PLATES REGISTRARôS REPORT:   Alan is requesting 

the  College of TAFE  to grant us hire of the Tech Workshop 
on Wednesday nights. 
 
EVENTS CO-ORDINATORôS REPORT:     
Gwen is making arrangements to keep our clubôs   
39

th
 Birthday Cake cool,   for the Michael Livingstone  

Memorial Run,  Sunday 3 February 2019.   
We need to advertise  our  clubôs  40

th
 Birthday Run 

which is in  February, 2020 . 
 
Webmasterôs  Report:  John Milnes requested your 
interesting  photos, with captions,  to go on our 
Website;   and he will keep it up to date. 
 
CLUB CAPTAINôs  REPORT:   Ken Harrison   hopes 
we are all set and well for the new year.  But Darryl 
Philpott, John Lyne and John Andreatta  have  needed  
Get Well cards.     
He  awarded  trophies:  
The Wheel   to Mal Chaplin for getting Club 
Plates onto the 1950  4 cylinder Commer 
truck. 
Bugger-up   to  John Rickett for a  .  .   .   
boiling Riley  .   .   .    on New Yearôs Day Run. 
Mug of the Club     to    David  Prothero    for  
the Happy Photo .  .  .    at our   Christmas 
Party.  
 
GENERAL  BUSINESS 
Chairman Mal observed that those who 
attended the Christmas Party at Stockinbingal 
and  New Yearôs Day Run to Wallendbeen 
deserve a Bravery Award for venturing out on 
such  hot days. 
Ken Harrison said his Plymouth boiled on the 

New Yearôs Day run to Wallendbeen,  so its 

radiator needs attention.   He suggested a Run to 

Binalong, 11 February. 
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Chairman Mal requested  --   nominations for a 

new Secretary. 

MOVED, John Collins,  SECONDED,  Doug 

Wright:  That Paul Ballard takes on the Secretary 

job. 

CARRIED. 

Chairman  Mal requested volunteers to be 

delegates to the Showground Users Committee. 

John Collins and John Simpfendorfer said they 

could attend.  Mal appointed them to be delegates;  

and directed the Secretary to advise the  

Showground Users Committee. 

 

Chairman Mal determined we have 

ñ Roundtable Revelationsò by members, ending 

at 9.10 p.m. 
Linley Chaplin  said she hopes Mal will fix  the Air-

conditioner in  their  JAGUAR . 

Alan Thompson is fitting  seat belts in the 1965 

STUDEBAKER. 

Trish Stewart said their MORRIS  MINORS  are 

mothballed.  Son was aboard ñGun Runnerò in Hobart Yacht 

Race. 

Geoff Armour   has now explored the alternate Road To 

Gundagai  (in the 1965 VOLKSWAGEN)  thanks to a Club 

Run. 

Gwen Livingstone, because of a flat tyre, missed our Xmas 

Lights Run,  but took  grandkids out, another night. 

Tim OôKeeffe said  he    let Mal experience,  for old timesô 

sake,   a drive in his IMP.  

Peter McCarthy favours their  1981  COMMODORE  on 

recent Club runs.  It has  air-con,  which  is  handy in current 

heat waves.  

Mike Bickford  revealed that his 1954  WOLSELEY  now  

has new brakes and an overhauled diff. 

Paul Andreatta  has purchased a new  device  for inflating  

tyres. 

John Simpfendorfer said his New Yearôs Resolution  is  to  

finish what he didnôt  finish, last year. 

Graeme Snape is restoring the AMILCAR -WILLYS  racer 

which his son crashed at Wakefield. 

Robyn Snape said she is expected to put new  upholstery in 

the racer. 

Barry Gavin   has found a man at Young restoring a 

TORANA  A9X   which might have been raced by Barry 

Seton. 

John Rickett said if you leave the radiator cap off ï the 

water will bubble out and the car overheat. 

Keith Berryman  found that  if you leave U.L.P.  in a 

vehicle too long -  it will turn to black jelly, which doesnôt 

flow. 

Tim Berrymanôs new toy is a 1970  PONTIAC  sporting a   

428 cu. in. motor. 

Ken Tanson has  decided that his  1976  ROLLS ROYCE  

Silver Shadow ought to go on Club Plates despite having 

personalised number plates. 

Hugh McMinnôs project  for the new year is the restoration  

of an  ARMSTRONG  SIDDELEY  Sapphire ute. 

Allan Schutz  said he and Margaret have been caravanning 

to South Australia checking out  MODEL  RAILWAYS. 

Paul Ballard advised that a 1920s  steam locomotive is 

scheduled to arrive at Junee Roundhouse -  17 January. 

(The  Express locomotive 3609 will become an exhibit in the  

Roundhouse Museum.) 

Mal Chaplin  said he led  7 club cars cruising  in the dark to 

see Christmas Lights,  taking them up Salt Clay Road  to 

overlook  the town  -   a very pleasant  night out.  Another 

recent experience  down memory lane was  in  a 1967 IMP.  

And because he is an attendant at the Aircraft Museum at 

Temora, Mal  qualified for a  flight in a 1940  WIRRAWAY  

trainer.  

On that satisfying  high,   

he  Closed the Meeting at 9.07 p.m. 

 

 
HEREôS A GREAT RALLY  - ñTHE OVER 50s CLASSIC CAR RALLY ò  --     touring the Snowy Mountains:   

Cooma Historic Automobile Club invites cars pre 1969 to tour their area  --  The weekend 6 & 7 APRIL.   

All morning teas, lunches and rally dinner for $115 plus $85 for additional person .  Secretary has details. 
(Looks tempting.  Unfortunately  this rally Clashes with the SW Slopes Get-Together  at Goulburn) 

 

Hereôs the 1928 CHEVROLET which overtook the 

1927 FORD going up the steep hill of Salt Clay 

Road on the Christmas Lights Run. 

 

Janet poses on the running board because when she 

was a child her father had an old CHEV  like this.  

 

This  Chev  is  now  90 years old.  
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JANUARY  PHOTOS 

 
Picnic Tea  at  Wallendbeen Cricket Grounds  1

st
 January, 2019. 

 
Peter and Sue,  Kevin White, 

Gwen Livingstone,  Betsy and Ken Harrison  

Tim n Ting 

Kaitlyn  and Lynn 

Out on this very hot day.  

 

 

 

 

 
Photo by Barry  

 
1928 FORD School Bus from the Junee Car Club  

motored into Roundhouse Railway Museum in January, 2019  ----  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
In January 

this 

1941 CHEVROLET Army Staff 

Car  

joined the John Mackie Stable. ï  

The army green Chev will go on Club Plates with C.A.M.C., January, 2019.  The Carrier already wears its 

Club Plates when it attends the annual Military Vehicle Rally. 
The Chevrolet car is eligible as an ex-army vehicle. 
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AN EXPRESS  LOCOMOTIVE  ARRIVED THIS JANUARY at Junee Roundhouse Railway Museum.  

Some of its history:  In  the 1920s it hauled the Newcastle Flyer,  in the 1940s  it hauled the Melbourne Express  Junee to 

Albury  section,  and in the 1950s it hauled  the Southern Highlands Express to Sydney. 

 

It was transported on three Low-loaders 

from Thirlmere  to Junee.  (The 

locomotiveôs wheels were on one truck),  

photo shows the tender being lifted to get 

its wheels on,  and then it was pushed into 

the  Roundhouse. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
After unloading from its low-loader truck, 

the locomotive  was pushed onto the 

turntable. 

 

 

 
And pushed  

into its bay:  

 

 

 

 
 

In the 1960s ï this steam locomotive was lingering in  

Sydneyôs Locomotive Death Row.  Luckily i t was reprieved to the Thirlmere Museum, and spent 40 

years out in the weather. 

I t will be spruced up as a museum exhibit, now under cover,  in  The Roundhouse Museum, 

Junee. 


